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Abstract	

Building	a	community	of	shared	future	is	conducive	to	building	a	new	type	of	partnership	
of	connectivity,	connectivity	and	mutual	 trust	among	countries,	and	 to	promoting	 the	
growth	of	world	forces	of	justice.	This	is	to	contribute	Chinese	wisdom,	Chinese	solutions	
and	Chinese	strength	to	building	a	peaceful,	peaceful	and	prosperous	new	world.	The	
outbreak	and	spread	of	2019‐nCoV	disease	has	brought	new	challenges	and	threats	to	
the	 development	 of	 human	 society.	 The	 2019‐nCoV	 disease	 situation	 makes	 the	
humanity	 faces	more	uncertainty	and	 the	difficult	problem.	Since	 the	outbreak	of	 the	
epidemic,	China	has	always	adhered	to	the	concept	of	a	community	of	shared	future	for	
mankind.	While	effectively	preventing	and	controlling	the	epidemic	in	China,	China	has	
also	provided	assistance	to	other	countries	within	its	capacity,	thus	setting	an	example	
for	the	international	community.	
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1. The	Community	of	Human	Destiny	in	the	Era	of	2019‐nCoV	

President	Xi	Jinping	has	proposed	the	concept	of	a	community	of	shared	future	for	mankind.	
This	 puts	 forward	 the	 Chinese	 plan	 for	 the	 further	 development	 of	 human	 society.	 The	
Community	of	human	destiny	is	put	forward	under	the	background	of	the	increasingly	perfect	
scale	of	 globalization.	The	outbreak	of	 the	2019‐nCoV	shows	 that	 the	 community	of	human	
destiny	is	right.	Viruses	have	no	borders.	The	epidemic	doesn’t	choose	nationality.	Only	if	all	of	
humanity	works	together	can	the	number	of	infections	and	deaths	be	minimized.	History	will	
eventually	prove	that	only	by	firmly	establishing	the	community	of	human	destiny	can	mankind	
seek	deeper	development	and	make	greater	breakthroughs	 in	development.The	epidemic	of	
2019‐nCoV	had	a	severe	impact	on	the	global	economy,	which	plunged	the	global	economy	into	
recession.	 The	 2019‐nCoV	 outbreak	 has	 led	 to	 border	 closures	 and	 restrictions	 on	 the	
movement	of	people	around	the	world,	shrinking	global	demand	and	disrupting	supply	chains.	
This	 triggered	 a	 liquidity	 crisis.	 No	 single	 country	 can	 contain	 2019‐nCoV	 outbreak	 on	 its	
own[1].		
The	entity	content	of	human	community	is	production	community,	information	community	and	
action	 community,	 etc.	 .To	 effectively	 control	 the	 epidemic	 and	 defuse	 the	 risk	 of	 global	
economic	recession,	it	is	necessary	for	all	countries	in	the	world	to	adhere	to	the	principle	of	
“Building	 a	 community	 of	 shared	 future	 for	mankind”,	 step	up	 information	 communication,	
share	experience	and	work	together	to	stabilize	the	global	supply	chain,	industrial	chain	and	
innovation	chain.	So	that	we	can	work	together	to	deal	with	the	global	economic	crisis	triggered	
by	the	public	health	crisis.	A	series	of	measures	taken	by	China	to	strictly	prevent	and	control	
the	 epidemic,	 stabilize	 the	 economic	 order	 and	 strengthen	 international	 cooperation	 have	
provided	the	international	community	with	a	set	of	effective	plans.China’s	victory	in	the	fight	
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against	 the	 epidemic	 has	 guaranteed	 the	 common	 production,	 common	 information	 and	
common	action	of	mankind[2].	
The	 goal	 of	 the	 Community	 of	 human	 destiny	 is	 to	 seek	 the	 well‐being	 and	 common	
development	of	all	mankind.	It	is	a	system	that	can	be	applied	to	all	people.	The	Community	of	
human	destiny	has	been	recognized	and	accepted	by	more	and	more	countries.	The	epidemic	
of	2019‐nCoV	has	taken	millions	of	lives	and	caused	serious	losses	to	the	world	economy,	even	
directly	 threatened	 the	 basic	 security	 of	 human	 existence.It	 is	 an	 inexorable	 trend	 of	 the	
historical	 development	 of	 human	 society	 to	 construct	 a	 community	 of	 human	 destiny.The	
Community	of	human	destiny	is	an	important	concept	of	China	and	the	ideological	outcome	of	
the	publicity	that	China	provides	to	the	world.	The	concept	of	community	of	human	destiny	has	
shown	great	moral	value	in	the	new	situation	of	2019‐nCoV	epidemic	situation.	

2. China’s	Concept	of	a	Community	of	Shared	Future	for	Mankind	

President	Xi	 Jinping	said,our	party	united	and	 led	 the	people	of	all	ethnic	groups	across	 the	
country	 in	 a	 breathtaking	 battle	 against	 the	 epidemic.	 China	 has	 gone	 through	 an	 arduous	
historical	examination	and	made	great	efforts	 to	achieve	major	strategic	 results	 in	 the	 fight	
against	the	new	pneumonia.	This	has	created	another	heroic	feat	in	the	history	of	mankind’s	
struggle	 against	 disease.In	 the	 face	 of	 a	 sudden	 serious	 re‐crown	 epidemic,	 the	majority	 of	
doctors	sacrifice	their	lives	to	save	lives.	Millions	of	Chinese	doctors	are	at	the	forefront	of	the	
fight	 against	 the	 2019‐nCoV.	 Chinese	 doctors	 have	 brought	 light	 to	 a	 long	 night	 of	 viral	
devastation[3].	
The	 2019‐nCoV	 pneumonia	 epidemic	 reminds	 us	 that	 mankind	 is	 a	 community	 of	 shared	
destiny.	No	country	is	immune	from	a	major	crisis.	Unity	is	the	way	of	the	world.	History	and	
reality	 tell	 us	 that	 the	people	 of	 all	 countries	 in	 the	world	will	 be	 able	 to	work	 together	 to	
address	various	global	issues	and	build	a	better	planet.China’s	cooperation	with	the	world	has	
contributed	wisdom	and	strength	to	the	global	fight	against	the	2019‐nCoV	disease.	China	has	
actively	fulfilled	its	international	obligations.	China	was	the	first	country	to	report	the	outbreak	
to	the	World	Health	Organization.	China	is	the	first	time	to	release	the	new	coronavirus	gene	
sequence	 and	 other	 information.	 China	 is	 the	 first	 to	 announce	 a	 treatment	 plan.	 China	
unreservedly	shares	its	experience	in	the	prevention	and	control	of	2019‐nCoV	diseases.China	
calls	for	joint	efforts	to	build	a	community	of	human	health.	China	has	put	forward	a	series	of	
proposals	on	international	assistance	and	the	use	of	vaccines.	China’s	actions	have	helped	save	
thousands	of	lives	around	the	world[4].	
China	implements	the	concept	of	a	community	of	shared	future	for	mankind.	We	will	support	
the	 international	 community	 in	 jointly	addressing	 the	 increasingly	 severe	global	 challenges.	
China	will	continue	to	promote	international	cooperation	in	epidemic	prevention	and	control.	
China	 supports	 the	World	 Health	 Organization	 in	 playing	 a	 leading	 role	 in	 the	 global	 fight	
against	the	epidemic	and	sharing	its	experience	in	prevention,	control	and	treatment	with	other	
countries.	China	continues	to	provide	assistance	to	countries	and	regions	with	weak	capacity	
to	respond	to	the	epidemic.	China	plays	the	role	of	the	world’s	largest	supplier	of	anti‐epidemic	
materials	and	promotes	the	building	of	a	community	of	human	health[5].	

3. China	and	Kazakhstan	Cooperate	to	Fight	2019‐nCoV	Disease	

Mutual	 support	 between	 China	 and	 Kazakhstan	 reflects	 the	 high	 level	 and	 particularity	 of	
bilateral	relations.	This	has	set	an	example	for	the	international	community	to	cooperate	in	the	
fight	against	the	2019‐nCoV	disease.A	team	of	Chinese	medical	experts	has	arrived	in	the	big	
cities	of	Nursultan,	Karaganda	and	Almaty.	Experts	from	China	and	Kazakhstan	shared	China’s	
experience	in	the	prevention	and	control	of	2019‐nCoV	disease	and	the	detection,	isolation	and	
treatment	 of	 suspected	 cases.	 China	 has	 put	 forward	 relevant	 proposals	 for	 disinfection	 of	
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public	 places	 and	 strengthening	 management	 of	 community	 isolation	 in	 Kazakhstan.	 The	
cooperation	in	the	fight	against	the	2019‐nCoV	epidemic	vividly	reflects	the	strong	will	of	the	
two	 peoples	 to	 join	 hands	 in	 tackling	 global	 risks.	 This	 is	 a	 clear	 example	 of	 good‐
neighbourliness	and	a	permanent	comprehensive	strategic	partnership.	The	assistance	given	
by	 the	 Chinese	medical	 team	 has	 aroused	 unprecedented	 positive	 repercussions	 in	 Kazakh	
society.	 The	 two	 countries	 also	 donated	 large	 quantities	 of	 anti‐epidemic	materials	 to	 each	
other,	which	became	a	good	story	of	friendship.	
CNPC	and	Kazakhstan’s	state	oil	and	Gas	Company	have	jointly	donated	100	oxygen	generators	
to	the	city	of	Chimkent	and	the	Almaty	Region.	The	two	companies	donated	4	billion	Tenge	to	
the	HALYK	charitable	foundation	of	Kazakhstan	to	fight	the	epidemic.	The	money	will	be	used	
to	 buy	 MRI	 scanners,	 computed	 tomography,	 x	 ray	 machines,	 ultrasound	 and	 endoscopic	
diagnostic	equipment,	as	well	as	ventilators	to	diagnose	and	treat	new	coronavirus	infections.	
The	assistance	from	CNPC	will	be	used	by	medical	institutions	in	Almaty	and	other	cities.The	
president	of	the	HALYK	charitable	foundation	of	Kazakhstan	said	the	new	crown	outbreak	was	
not	only	a	medical	emergency	but	also	a	real	challenge	to	the	 international	community.	The	
importance	of	solidarity	at	this	time	is	more	pronounced	than	ever	before.	The	Fund	thanked	
CNPC	for	its	support	in	combating	the	epidemic	and	believed	it	would	be	of	great	help	to	the	
country	 and	people	 of	Kazakhstan.The	donation	was	 covered	by	 several	mainstream	media	
outlets	in	Kazakhstan.	The	people	of	Kazakhstan	highly	appreciate	the	contribution	made	by	
CNPC	to	the	economic	and	social	development	of	Kazakhstan.	
Kazakhstan	President	Tokayev	 spoke	highly	of	China’s	 fight	 against	 the	2019‐nCoV	disease,	
reiterating	that	Kazakhstan	will	work	with	China	to	combat	the	disease.	President	Tokayev	of	
Kazakhstan	 stressed	 that,	 “At	 this	 difficult	 time,	 the	 Kazakhstan	 supports	 the	 efforts	 and	
decisive	actions	of	the	leadership	of	the	People’s	Republic	of	China.	President	Xi	Jinping	himself	
has	 said	 that	 this	 is	 a	major	 test	 that	 the	Chinese	people	have	undergone	 in	 recent	 years.	 I	
believe	that	We	will	fight	against	the	difficulties	hand	in	hand.We	will	continue	to	forge	ahead	
on	the	road	of	developing	and	strengthening	our	strategic	partnership.”.	

4. The	Spirit	of	the	Collectivism	in	the	Film	“The	Chinese	Doctor”	

The	film	“The	Chinese	doctor”takes	audiences	back	to	the	hard	times	of	fighting	the	2019‐nCoV	
epidemic.“The	Chinese	doctor”came	out	just	in	time.	The	precious	history	of	the	fight	against	
the	2019‐nCoV	disease	is	recorded	and	depicted	in	this	film.	The	names	of	Chinese	doctors	are	
remembered.	 The	 film	 uses	 images	 to	 retain	 the	 collective	 memory	 of	 the	 Chinese	
people.Thanks	 to	 the	bravery,	 selflessness,	 and	dedication	of	 countless	Chinese	doctors,	we	
have	been	able	to	return	to	our	old	ways	of	life	in	such	a	short	time.Everyone	is	a	witness	to	the	
success	of	China’s	fight	against	2019‐nCoV.The	film“The	Chinese	doctor”does	not	have	a	grand	
narrative,	but	the	camera	is	aimed	at	a	living	person.Instead	of	indulging	in	shouting	slogans,	
the	film	uses	ordinary	people’s	honest	reactions	to	difficulties	and	frustrations.	This	is	all	the	
more	a	reflection	of	the	great	spirit	of	Chinese	doctors.The	more	calm	and	restrained	the	film	
is,	 the	 more	 it	 can	 be	 narrated	 in	 a	 down‐to‐earth	 manner,	 the	 more	 it	 can	 approach	 the	
audience’s	heart.	That’s	what’s	so	great	about	this	movie.	
The	 spirit	 of	 collectivism	 and	 altruism	 is	 inscribed	 in	 traditional	 Chinese	 culture.The	 film’s	
rarest	feature	is	a	tribute	to	the	heart‐wrenching	exploits	of	Chinese	doctors.	Chinese	doctors	
are	not	omnipotent,	and	there	are	human	emotions,	but	they	have	always	been	at	the	forefront	
of	the	fight	against	the	epidemic.	Chinese	doctors	are	ordinary,	but	great	and	more	valuable.	
Chinese	doctors	are	not	the	omnipotent	heroes	of	Hollywood	blockbusters,	but	they	are	worthy	
of	 our	 eternal	 dependence.The	 film	 shows	 the	 scars	 that	 the	2019‐nCoV	Disease	has	 left	 in	
people’s	hearts.	Movie	Star	Zhang	Zifeng	plays	the	little	girl	to	say	the	line,	“Uncle,you	tell	me	
that	how	can	I	live	without	my	parents?”And	the	line	moved	the	audience.	This	experience	will	
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become	the	most	valuable	asset	of	the	Chinese	people.The	street	outside	the	cinema	is	a	scene	
of	ordinary	life.	Everything	is	what	a	good	life	looks	like.	How	hard	it	is	to	live	a	normal	life	like	
this.	Those	of	you	who	have	lived	through	that	time	will	understand,	and	salute	all	the	Chinese	
doctors[6].	

5. Conclusion	

The	history	of	human	civilization	is	also	a	history	of	struggle	against	disease	and	disaster.	The	
epidemic	of	2019‐nCoV	disease	is	a	global	challenge	facing	mankind.	The	2019‐nCoV	epidemic	
is	 a	 major	 non‐traditional	 security	 threat.	 Global	 Cooperation	 to	 combat	 the	 epidemic	 is	 a	
realistic	 requirement	 to	 safeguard	 human	 interests.	 The	 2019‐nCoV	 epidemic	 continues	 to	
spread	across	the	globe.	This	reflects	the	urgency	of	building	a	community	of	human	health.As	
an	initiator	of	building	a	community	of	shared	future	for	mankind,	China	has	actively	shared	its	
experience	in	the	fight	against	the	pandemic.	This	era	needs	China	to	play	the	role	of	global	anti‐
epidemic,	 contribute	 science	 and	 technology	 anti‐epidemic	 Chinese	 wisdom,	 and	 tell	 the	
Chinese	story	of	the	fight	against	the	epidemic.	
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